
26th May 2023 Week 5
Principal Report
Our Fun Run this week was a fantastic event with the
weather even playing the game. The children all put
in a great effort and we are looking good for the
cluster next week.

Cluster Cross Country
Next Thursday 1st June is our Cluster Cross Country
event. Please note the change of date, due to the
pending teacher strike.
We are needing your help on the day. This will involve
marshalling at check points to help the children
along the way and point them in the right direction.
If you are available to help please contact the office.
Children who qualified for the cluster event are:

5
year
olds

Girls Caoihme
Dawson Lucy Page Tennille Banfield

Boys Riley Fraser Renata Davey Charlie
Whitworth

6
year
olds

Girls Te Kohu Gulde Evelyn Jepsen

Boys Liam Henderson Deisel Johnston Te Ngahere
Redmond

7
year
olds

Girls Eva-Rose Hale Stella Scott
Monique

Sterkenburg
Johannah Allen

Boys Taituha Dawson Charlie Schutt DC Gulde

8
year
olds

Girls Paige Jepsen Addison Banfield -

Boys Jonty Armer Nikau Mohi Ryan Schutt

9
year
olds

Girls Rebecca
Sterkenburg Caitlin McMillan Dakota Nicholls

Boys Hemi Dawson Cooper Scott Chase Roberts

10
year
olds

Girls Holly Rogers Riki-Lee Banfield -

Boys Keelan O’Carroll Te Kaia
Poumako -

11
year
olds

Girls Cecelia Dunlop Esther
Sterkenburg SalemO’Brien

Boys Cypress
Poumako - -

12+
year
olds

Girls - - -

Boys Josh Roberts Ezekiel Poumako Connor McMillan

Timetable:
Encourage all observers of the race to be at domain ½
hour before their child’s race, as races can be started
early if time allows.

10.30am Marshalls meet at the top of the hill
overlooking the rugby field. (See Natalie)
11.00am Welcome, outline of courses and day
11.10am 5 year old boys
11.20am 5 year old girls
11.30am 6 year old boys
11.40am 6 year old girls
11.50am 7 year old boys
12.00pm 7 year old girls
12.10pm 8 year old boys
12.20pm 8 year old girls
12.30pm 9 year old boys
12.40pm 9 year old girls
12.50pm 10 year old boys
1.00pm 10 year old girls
1.10pm 11 year old boys
1.20pm 11 year old girls
1.30pm 12+ year old boys
1.40pm 12+ year old girls

Distances:
5 year olds 0.6km
6 year olds 0.9km
7 & 8 year olds 1.5km
9 & 10 year olds 2.2km
11 & 12 year olds 2.8km
Irlens screening
Thank you to Andrea and Keren from Empowered
Learning for coming and screening our Year 4
students yesterday. What an amazing community we
have, one that cares and supports our tamariki!
Arataki Honey Trip
We are off to Arataki Honey
today and will update with
pictures etc next week. It’s
going to be a real buzz!



School Cross Country / Fun Run Results

FIRST SECOND THIRD

5
year
olds

Girls Caoihme
Dawson Lucy Page Tennille

Banfield

Boys Riley Fraser Renata
Davey

Charlie
Whitworth

6
year
olds

Girls Te Kohu
Gulde

Evelyn
Jepsen

Temple
O’Brien

Boys Liam
Henderson

Deisel
Johnston

Te Ngahere
Redmond

7
year
olds

Girls Eva-Rose
Hale Stella Scott

Monique
Sterkenburg
Johannah

Allen

Boys Taituha
Dawson

Charlie
Schutt DC Gulde

8
year
olds

Girls Paige
Jepsen

Addison
Banfield -

Boys Jonty Armer Nikau Mohi Ryan Schutt

9
year
olds

Girls Rebecca
Sterkenburg

Caitlin
McMillan

Dakota
Nicholls

Boys Hemi
Dawson Cooper Scott Chase

Roberts

10
year
olds

Girls Holly Rogers Riki-Lee
Banfield -

Boys Keelan
O’Carroll

Te Kaia
Poumako -

11
year
olds

Girls Cecelia
Dunlop

Esther
Sterkenburg

Salem
O’Brien

Boys Cypress
Poumako - -

12+
year
olds

Girls - - -

Boys Josh Roberts Ezekiel
Poumako

Connor
McMillan

Well done to all of our runners it was such a great
day!!
Weetbix TRYathlon - Wednesday 21st June
Third time lucky!🤞Due to a possible teacher strike
(watch this space), the TRYathlon has been
rescheduled to Wednesday 21st June. We apologise
for the disruptions, but our priority is for this event to
go ahead for our tamariki.
We still need parent helpers for this event. Please let
us know if you can help on this day. Briefing will be
held at 9.15am, with our school finishing expected
around 11.15am.

Fuel for Schools
We would like to take the time to mention who those
members of the community are that have
contributed to our school, they are listed as follows:

BJ & SJ Jacobs Limited
C & M Brenssell Partnership
Gretener Family Trust
ITP Ltd
R & L Contracting Ltd
RH & CM Foster

Dates to Remember

Thu 1st Jun Cluster Cross Country *New date*

Mon 5 Jun King's Birthday

5 - 9 Jun Hillary Outdoor Camp

Tue 13 Jun Board Meeting 7pm

Sat 17 Jun PTA Amazing Race

Wed 21 Jun LRSWeetbix TRYathlon

Fri 30 Jun Term 3 Ends



Please put your hands together👏👏👏
Last week's certificates went to…

Deisel Johnston, Lucy Page, Renata Davey and

Tennille Banfield for amazing work in Early Words.

Riley Fraser for amazing work in Early Words and

trying hard in Reading Eggs. Temple O'Brien and Twm

Davies for trying hard in Reading Eggs. Eva-Rose

Hale for being a focussed and helpful class member.

Evelyn Jepsen for showing increased

confidence in her reading. Ryan Schutt for

great progress in his reading confidence.

Chase Roberts for consistently reading

with great expression. Keelan O'Carroll

for great progress in your speed and

accuracy in handwriting.

The Principal Certificate went to…Holly

Rogers for being a fantastic helper

House Points
Each week we will be giving out a house cup to the house
that's in the lead. Students can earn house points by
following our school rules, being on task and even when
they get caught being awesome.

Our house leaders are:

Tarawera - Connor McMillan & Josh
Roberts

Kakaramea- Zoey Mclean & Holly
Rogers
Congratulations to our house
winner last week..

Kakaramea

Terrific Tupu
Week five came around so
quickly! Our Tamariki have
been enjoying physical
education, we have been
developing our throwing &
catching skills, balancing

skills and hand-eye
coordination.

The Tupu Construction Team
Due to all the rain, our
tamariki have enjoyed

playing in the sand, mud
and dirt. They have been

calling themselves the Tupu
Construction Team. It's
lovely to see them all

working together, playing
and sharing.



Mahuri
This week Mahuri has enjoyed
our inquiry afternoons looking
at a unit called 'What's the

Buzz?' thanks to The House of
Science. We have been

working in our two House
groups investigating and

observing the different body
parts of bumblebees, learning
the scientific names of them.

We got to look at a Queen, Male
and Worker Bombus Terrestris
or 'Buff-tailed' bumblebees. We
are looking forward to visiting

Arataki Honey this friday,
especially now we know a few

more things about bees.

Why did Rudolf give umbrella's to his friends?

Because he's a rain-deer!

(Joke credit: Cooper Scott)

On Tuesday Rakau were super excited to receive their
chocolates from The House of Fundraising. Please remember if
you would like a whole box for $72 to let one of the students,

or Miss Gow know. Students can buy them at school on
Monday, Wednesday and Fridays during lunch time for $2 a
bar, please only one bar per student per day, unless you

would like them to bring them home. Rakau are super excited
to be fundraising for their camp and cannot wait to start selling

chocolate this week!

Have an awesome and safe weekend.

Ngā mihi,
Rakau Class



LRS
Fun
Run


